
SOT Meeting Minutes for Thursday, December 14, 2023

Members in attendance:
Darla Richards (principal) Krista Heiss (parent)
Teri Rasmussen (chair) Amber Whiting (parent)
Jessica Perkins (secretary) Lisa Hadley (parent)
Jennifer Sakmar (teacher)

*Meeting minutes for the November meeting were reviewed and approved. The motion was
made by Lisa Hadley and seconded by Teri Rasmussen.

Attendance Update:
-The school is currently at 15% as a whole with Kinder and self-contained students being at the
highest percentages.

Playgrounds:
-A surveyor came to Estes McDoniel and has concluded that all 3 playgrounds on campus will
be redone. They will be leveling out the grounds as well as taking off the yellow walls that
border the playground equipment.

MAP Data:
-The school as a whole for Math in the Fall was at the 49th percentile and for the Winter was in
the 57th.

Math:

Fall Winter

Kinder: 53rd 70th

1st: 49th 64th

2nd: 43rd 51st

3rd: 53rd 62nd

4th: 55th 56th

5th: 43rd 58th

-The school as a whole for Reading in the Fall was in the 53rd percentile and 64th for the
Winter.

Reading:



Fall Winter

Kinder: 47th 65th

1st: 59th 52nd

2nd: 38th 61st

3rd: 61st 72nd

4th: 66th 61st

5th: 50th 56th

-Beginning January 2nd, we will have three 4th grade classes which will reduce the class sizes.
Alanna Martinez will be joining us to be our new 4th grade teacher.

-An update for lights at the crosswalk on Valle Verde: The idea has been approved and at the
top of the list. Hopeful to be installed before school begins again in August 2024.

-Meeting was motioned to be adjourned by Lisa and seconded by Krista.


